
Meeting Minutes 
Stelco – Lake Erie Works Community Liaison Committee (CLC)  
17 October 2018, 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m., Lake Erie Works #6 Pickle Lines Office  
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CLC Members In Attendance:  
Bill Lindsay, Ross Carson, Wayne Nyomtato, Sean McNamara, Nancy Heddle 
 
Other Attendees:  
Adrienne Clark (Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change)  
Andy Sebestyen (Stelco)  
 
Welcome and Safety Contact  
The safety evacuation procedure was reviewed for all in attendance in case of an emergency.  
 
Review and Approval of Agenda  
The committee accepted the agenda as presented.   
 
Review and Approval of Minutes of 19 June 2018  
Minutes from the 19 June 2018 meeting were reviewed and accepted as presented.  
 
Performance under O.Reg. 419/05 Site Specific Standard Order - Particulates  
Andy provided a summary of the performance of the Lake Erie Works coke battery operations 
under the Site-Specific Standard Order for particulates from Jan 2018 – Oct 2018.  Review of 
community complaints (0) regarding our coke battery operation.  Adrienne Clark provided a verbal 
summary of the Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks comments regarding the coke 
battery operations. 
 
Coke Oven Battery Rehabilitation 
Andy provided a brief update on Lake Erie Works’ Coke Battery refurbishment project.  Andy gave 
an overview of the anatomy of the battery and highlights of key planned repairs scheduled to 
commence in 2019.  
 
Community Concerns  
Concern was brought up regarding dust fall on neighbouring properties.  Andy and Sean highlighted 
some of the methods used to manage fugitive dust, in accordance with best management practices.  
Another CLC member noted their satisfaction with Stelco’s efforts to mitigate air emissions during 
the recent CLC plant tour.  A discolored bird bath water was mention by one CLC member, with the 
MECP suggested that algal growth is a more probable cause. 
 
Adjournment  
 
The next committee meeting will take place in early 2019. Meeting details, including exact date will 

be finalized in consultation with the Ministry of Environment and Climate Change. Stelco will provide 

details to CLC members. 


